
 

   

School Attendance and Attendance Awards                                                                                                               

To Parents/Carers,                                                                                                                                                 

Here at Our Lady and Saint Benedict Catholic Academy we are eager to encourage good attendance 

amongst our children. All the evidence shows that children with greater attendance achieve better 

results. As a school we need to do all we can to ensure that all our children attend school regularly and 

avoid taking time off school unnecessarily. Across the school we have an extremely well planned and 

progressive curriculum. Children can only benefit from this if they are in school. 

Every week in school we will announce the class with the best weekly attendance in our weekly 

celebration Assembly. They will be awarded the attendance trophy and they will get to place this into 

their class for the week. Each class member of the weekly winning class will also receive a sticker.       

Each term we will be awarding those children who achieve 100% attendance:                                            

TERM 1 - BRONZE BADGE, CERTIFICATE AND SMALL PRIZE,                                 

TERM 2 - SILVER BADGE, CERTIFICATE AND SMALL PRIZE,                                                         
TERM 3 - GOLD BADGE, CERTIFICATE AND ATTENDANCE ON TRIP. 

At the end of the Academic year in July 2024 as in previous years all children with 100% attendance 

throughout the year will get to take part in the 100% reward trip.  All children will vote on the location 

for the 100% reward trip and this will be communicated to you in time.  

There will also be a special school treat day in July 2023 for the class with the best overall attendance 

throughout the academic year.  

We know that children and parents/carers will try their hardest to win these awards and felt it 

important to be clear as to what will be expected to achieve the awards.  

Whilst we want children to strive for 100% attendance, we do understand that there are rare occasions 

when a child cannot be present in school for example if they are unwell that is why to make it fair they 

can still contribute and take part in attempting to win the class attendance award. 

The purpose of the attendance awards is to recognise children who have put the greatest amount of 

time into school. There are of course many other awards that your child can receive throughout the 

academic year including Star of the week awards, Reading awards, house points and the house point 

trophy so that all children have the opportunity to receive an award and to have their strengths and 

talents recognised and celebrated. 

As mentioned in the newsletter as parents and carers we want you to be clear around the laws 

surrounding attendance and that Attendance is mandatory for all pupils of compulsory school age. This 

means it’s your legal duty as a parent to send your child to school regularly if they are registered at 

one. As Principal of the school, I must follow the law around attendance and have no option but to follow 

it. The attendance policy can be fund here: 

https://ourladyandstbenedict.ovw10.devwebsite.co.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=229&type=pdfTh

Thank you in advance for your understanding.    

 
Mrs Sarah Clowes (Principal) 
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